



**Next Meeting** 

September 5, 2013

**Club Field** 

**Next Event** 

Nation Model Aviation Day

August 17th, 2013

WWP event!

Check us out on

Facebook!

Springfield RC Club

Share in the hobby!

#### **President's Corner**

I haven't flown much this summer so I'm a little out of touch with what everyone has going on. My kids have kept me so busy running them around I just haven't been able to get out there. Of the few chances I've had it's been raining and from what I hear the field is SOGGY! Hope you guys are having better luck than me. I'm sure there will be plenty of stories to hear when I get the chance to catch up.

Unfortunately for us James is moving out of town. We will be very sad to see him go and it will be hard to replace him! James has always bee a very active member and always the first in line to help. Be sure to wish him good luck when you see him.

We need a newsletter editor and Secretary so if you'd like to volunteer please let me know. Also keep in mind that in just a couple of months we'll start talking about new officers for 2014. Hard to believe but true. Most of the officers have been in their positions for at least a couple of years so we definitely need some new blood. This means you!

See you at the field Wes "Scott" Parker

### **Meeting Minutes:**

Due to the alignment of our meeting this month and the 4th festivities, the meeting has been unanimously cancelled. See you all in August.

## **Giving Inspirational Support**

There's no joy more fabulous than to see a youngster at the controls!

Bryon Scott showing an intrigued youngster the finer aspects of the hobby... First Flight!



After a few wild moments, we had



a pretty good idea that this young man is hooked! Having a grandpa who is a veteran pilot helps to keep him

motivated. Providing the simulator will perfect his skills. Can you see into the future? I think we have a stunt pilot in the making! Bryon deserves a big hand for being generous with his time and aircraft. Thanks Bryon!



David Sleeth –Owner
1912 E Sunshine, Springfield, MO 65804
(417) 883-1118 - (800) 730 - 3138

For more information - Officers, Board Members and contacts see the website



# SPRINGFIELD R/C FLYING CLUB \*395

#### **Pure Genius**

Lynn Costello sure knows how to wow a crowd! His ingenuity really shined with his recent add-



Lynn prepares to launch his "Aerospout". Very ingenious creation!

ition to the hangar. Taking his inspiration from the infamous "Bag o Plane" design, he turned a casualty of flight and a utensil of runoff into a

flying amazement! It proved very airworthy, and once trimmed was a rather relaxing flyer.



## **Wounded Warrior Project**

As you all know, the AMA has designated the day of August 17th, 2013, as National Model Aviation Day, and Missouri, as well as other states, have set aside this day accordingly. It is a great honor to be able to share in the cause with a hobby we all have because of those soldiers! Get to your local field and help raise funds and awareness for our soldiers who have sacrificed so much! Plans to get involved, at our specific club site, are yet to be established. Details will be announced as they are made. Thank You!

#### **Editor's Note**

Time is drawing nearer for re-elections, and all officer positions are available to fill with some new blood. Hopefully there will be some of you, who seem to have the interest and drive to see our club endure, get involved and take control of its destiny. Make a difference and let your voice be heard! Get nominated!!

## **Static Display**

The static display at Lucas Oil Speedway was a

successful event! The Monster Truck Jamboree was the highlight of the evening, with post-event fireworks bringing the night to a close. The static this time was located near





the go-cart track giving spectator visibility a huge improvement from the

previous display of last year. Bryon and Butch Scott were the club representatives and did a great job of putting our club into view for anyone who may have an interest. They had several

The static display had a variety of planes to check out, from the BCFO Star to floaters, they wowed the crowd!



land-locked planes and a couple floaters, along with the infamous BCFO-Star! Bryon's lit-up Senior caught a lot of attention!



Bryon's rebuilt Senior was a great crowdpleaser with its many lights and transparent covering. That should prove to be quite a sight in the air after dark! Great Job Guys!!

For more information - Officers, Board Members and contacts see the website